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THE RAILWAYS

The Prime Minister held a meeting at 1800 hours yesterday
to discuss your Secretary of State's minute to her of 25 May,
attached to which was a further assessment from the Railways
Board of the handling of the various industrial relations
matters now facing them; and Mr. Sparrow's minute of 26 May.
Also before the meeting were the letter to me of 24 May from the
Chancellor of the Exchequer's private secretary; and your letter
to me of 26 May. Those present, apart from your Secretary of
State, were the Home Secretary, the Chancellor of the Exchequer,
the Secretaries of State for Energy, Scotland, Industry and
Employment, the Chief Secretary, Treasury, Mr. Sparrow (CPRS)
and Sir Robert Armstrong and Mr. Gregson (Cabinet Office).

Your Secretary of State said that since Ministers' previous
meeting the British Railways Board (BRB) had re-assessed a
number of aspects of the handling of the pay negotiations, the
proposed workshop closures and the outstanding improvements in
productivity which they were seeking. Their preference now
(Option 3 in their latest assessment) was to seek initially to
confront ASLEF separately over the implementation of flexible
rostering; and not to press ahead for a few months with the
proposed workshop closures. They also had it in mind to make
a specific pay offer, which would be conditional on the
implementation of all the six items in the 1981 understanding
on productivity, at the meeting of the Railway Staff National
Council (RSNC) on 28 May. He profoundly disagreed with the
BRB on this point and proposed to seek to dissuade them from
making any pay offer at this stage. The overall approach
reflected the BRB's judgement that it would be best to be
firm with ASLEF, but to leave some room for manoeuvre with the
NUR. If the question of workshop closures were temporarily to be
left to one side - and this, he considered, should be a matter
for the BRB - the Board's present proposals would be unlikely
to bring matters to a head before 4 July, when flexible rosters
were to be implementied. He would impress on the Board the
importance of advancing this timetable, but they were concerned
to allow adequate time for the normal process of local negotiations
over the details of new rosters. He would continue to press the
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